BOARD OF SUPERVISORS Madison County, Mississippi

E-911 Administration Office 1633 W. Peace Street, PO Box 608, Canton, MS 39046
T: (601) 859-4188 F: (601) 859-4743

Date: January 9, 2025
To:  Madison County Board of Supervisors
From: E911 Administration

Re:  Road name change request
Camden, MS

Our office received a letter on January 9, 2025, requesting a name change for Matlock Drive
located in Camden, MS. It has been requested to be changed to Wilder Farms Rd. This is a
public road and will remain public.

I have attached the letter of request for your review. Our office is seeking approval to make the
requested road name change in the Madison County Road Registry.




January 9, 2025
To whom it may concern,

It is my request that the public road currently known as Matlock Drive located in Camden,
MS be changed in name to Wilder Farms Road.

This road was originally named Matlock Drive after the Matlock family that owned a portion
of the land on this roadway. However, over the years, the Matlock family has sold their land
parcels, and the Moore/Wilder family has grown their ownership.

My ancestors were the original owners of the property currently known as 387 Matlock Drive.
Thathomestead was established in the late 1800’s. The Moore/ Wilder family has always had
established property on this said road.

At this current time, | am the sole owner of all property on this entire road. It is my request
that the road name now be changed to “Wilder Farms Road”.

In addition, there is also a road approximately 2 miles away from our said road located on
the Leake County side that is also named Matlock Road. Renaming this road will not only
honor my family, but also will help eliminate problems with these two roads with delivery and
emergency services.

| appreciate your consideration in this matter.

Thank you, %Mze/ g %/M

Michael B. Wilder
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